
 
 

 
 

Overton Community Council 
 

Playingfield Committee meeting 26th March 2011 

 
Present: Cllr D Hughes (Chairman), Cllr R Lawrenson, Cllr J Maskall, Cllr H Toone and Cllr Starkey. 
 
1. Questions or comments from members of the public – no representations were made 
 
2. Apologies – Cllr D Burton 
 
3. To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in item of business to be discussed at the meeting. – None were 

declared. 
 
4.   Matters arising from previous meeting 
 

6a The kissing gate behind the football pavilion has not been repaired to prohibit access by cyclists – it was noted 
that the bottom bar on the right hand side needs to be repaired. 
 
6d The muddied entrances to the play area remain. 
 
6e A protruding tree stump near the farthest entrance to play area  - could the litterbin be placed over the stump. 

 
5. Inspection of the Playingfield/Pavilion and surrounding area 
 

1. The litterbins need to be emptied more often. 
2. The fence at the back of the goal area on the western side is in a poor state of repair and may need renewal in 

the foreseeable future – budget. 
3. The garage whilst tidier is still cluttered with a child’s desk, disused bar stool, waste wood, old door and window, 

disused microwave. 
4. The tool board in the garage is not being used. 
5. Football club items e.g. the pitch marker could be stored at the rear of the garage in the alcove. 
6. The changing rooms indicated a leak in the home dressing room and loose tiles in the away team dressing 

room. 
7. It was felt that the Community Council should find an alternative store for the Christmas trees. 
8. There is a loose brick on the NE corner of the pavilion 
9. The holly tree near the kissing gate requires trimming and shaping. 
10. Asbestos ceiling in the pavilion should be checked in line with the Scout Hut. 

 
Meeting closed at 10.43am 

 
 
  
Meeting closed at 10.46am. 


